Burlington Town Council
April 9, 2013

The Burlington Town Council held a regular public meeting on April 9, 2013 @ 7:00pm in Town Hall
with Council’s Moore, Huffer, and Armstrong; Town Marshal Jill Hammond; Town Attorney Justin
Alter; and Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger present.

Guests present were: Susan Scholl, Steve Stout, and Jim Walker, Mary and Josh Jarrett, and Kari Gray
Council President Moore opens the meeting.

C/T Dinger presents minutes from regular meeting March 12, 2013. Huffer motions to approve minutes
as presented. Moore 2nds. Motion passed.

Josh Jarrett presents a request before the council for a project idea to complete his Eagle Scout project.
He stated that the park, senior center, town, etc. would all be possible areas who would be able to utilize
his help. He is looking to do this project in July and looking for a proposal in May. Landscaping or
cleanup projects have been popular avenues for these types of projects.

C/T Dinger presents claims and salaries to the council to be paid from 3/13/13-4/9/13.
Huffer motions to pay claims and salaries. Armstrong 2nds. All Ayes. Motion passed.

Town Business

Town Marshal Hammond presents March 2013 Marshal Report for monthly duties. It is noted that
INDOT will be changing the speed limits on SR 29 through town in the near future. Huffer motions to
approve reports as presented. Armstong 2nds. All ayes. Motion passed.

Susan Scholl provided a report for the Burlington Park as Park Superintendent Mike Mann would not be
able to be at the meeting. Mike relayed that everything is on schedule for opening day for Jr. League.

It is noted that the B.V.F.D. annual pancake and sausage breakfast is this coming Saturday from 6 a.m.
until noon.

Old Business

Council President Moore gives an update regarding the recycling co-op meeting he attended on March
13. He states that all entities are working on a specific direction. Once these parameters are in place,
the group will meet with the employee.

New Business

Kari Gray makes a request that the town approve closing of a portion of Jackson Street so the Carroll
County Relay for Life team from Sweetie Pie’s can host a FUNdrasing day for their team. Saturday,
May 18 will be the date of the event and will be getting further information on exact location and events
to occur that day.

C/T Dinger requests to attend the ILMCT Annual Conference in June. Cost is $400 and the room is
listed at $99/night with $7/day parking. Travel expense reimbursement is also requested. Huffer
motions for Karen to attend. Armstrong 2nds. All Ayes. Motion passed.



Attorney Alter notes he made another call regarding the property at 1529 Michigan. There has been a
change in the lawyer in charge and he has not received a return call as of yet.

Armstrong motions to adjourn meeting. Huffer 2nds. All Ayes. Meeting adjourned.

Stan Moore, President Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer



